

Memo No. P-34/2025-2026/ 1080

Date:22.09.2025

## Notice for Saradabakasha

This is to notify all concerned that, all hostels of Visva-Bharati will remain closed during Saradabakasha, 2025 from 29<sup>th</sup> September 2025 to 20<sup>th</sup> October, 2025 for student-boarders.

Patha-Bhavana hostels will remain closed from 29<sup>th</sup> September, 2025 to 24<sup>th</sup> October, 2025.

No boarder will be allowed to stay in any hostel during the period from 29.09.2025 to 08.10.2025 under any circumstances. Thereafter, Masters and Ph.D. students who will be engaged only with academic activities in the departments will be allowed to reside in the hostel, after taking prior approval from the Office of the Proctor through applications duly routed through the proper channel.

All Teacher Wardens may kindly advise the staffs working under their control to ensure that closing of windows, locking of doors and shutting down of all electrical equipment are properly done before leaving for the Saradabakasha.

Proctor (Officiating) 2025

Visva-Bharati कुलानुशासक (स्थानापन्न)

विश्वभारती

Proctor (Officiating)

Visva-Bharati

Copy to:

- 1. All Teacher Wardens, Visva-Bharati
- 2. Deputy Proctors, Visva-Bharati
- 3. PA to Registrar
- 4. CS to Vice Chancellor

University webmaster with a request to upload in VB website.

6. File